Recommendations of Cape Verdean DPOs for the UPR process
Praia, 12th July 2012

IDA conducted a seminar in Cape Verde last July, which included a full session on the UPR process in the programme. 15 participants from 7 DPOs, including the National Federation, participated in the seminar.
The Cape Verdean DPOs identified the following seven recommendations:
1. Translation of the CRPD into Cape Verdean Portuguese (official language), instead of Portuguese from Portugal or Brazilian Portuguese, as well as into Creole (native language)

2. Ratification of the CRPD Optional Protocol
3. Ratification of the ILO Convention n° 159
4. Official recognition of Sign Language as the language of deaf people

5. Include the denial of reasonable accommodation as discrimination in the Constitution

6. Reinforce and strengthen the National Commission of DPOs

7. Mainstream the rights of persons with disabilities in all relevant public policy, not only issues exclusively related to persons with disabilities

Furthermore, it is important to note that, during the exercise, the group highlighted three additional relevant issues:
1. There is no one unified Sign Language in Cape Verde. Different groups from different islands use Portuguese or Brazilian sign language, or their own signs. Deaf people are working to have one unified and recognized sign language but it remains a big challenge;
2. When hospitalized, people (with or without disabilities) cannot be accompanied by a family member, friend or another person of their choice. Reasonable accommodation is not foreseen for persons with disabilities. A person with a disability who was hospitalized last year died of diarrhea due to a lack of water;
3. Regarding health insurance, when a person has private health insurance and suffers an accident which results in a disability, the health insurance company contacts the person and negotiates a “bonus” in cash to rescind the contract. DPOs explained that this practice is accompanied by strong psychological pressure and harassment.
